
Burlington Town Council 

August 11, 2015 

 

 
The Burlington Town Council held a regular monthly meeting on Tuesday, August 11, 2015 @ 7:00pm 
in Town Hall with Council’s Stan Moore, Teddy Huffer, Steve Michael; Clerk-Treasurer Karen Dinger; 
Town Marshal Jill Hammond; Town Attorney Justin Alter; and Public Works Commissioner Steve Stout 
present.  
 
Guests Present are: Susan Scholl 
 
Council President Moore opens the meeting at 7 p.m. 
 
Town Business 

 

C/T Dinger presents minutes from July meetings.  Huffer moves to approve minutes as presented.  
Michael 2nds.  All Ayes.  Motion passed. 
 
C/T Dinger presents monthly claims.  Huffer moves to approve claims as presented.  Michael 2nds.  All 
Ayes.  Motion passed. 
 
Town Marshal Hammond presents monthly marshal and deputy marshal reports.  Michael motions to 
accept marshal reports as presented.  Huffer 2nds.  All Ayes.  Motion passed. 
 
Public Works Commissioner Steve Stout gives an update on streets and the sewage plant grounds. 
 
A bid for 3rd Street sewer line work from Carman Excavating is mentioned coming in at $15,167.57.  
This bid was received in order for the new houses that will be built in the future located on the north side 
of the street to have the best access to the main sewer line. 
 
A special meeting is planned for the following Tuesday, August 18, 2015 at 7 p.m. at Town Hall with 
the Council, Park Board, Community Club, and Township Trustee to receive information regarding the 
park. 
 
C/T Dinger presents two balances on wastewater accounts that are over 180 days past due where the 
property changed hands and was owed by the previous owner.  These balances need written off as bad 
debt loss.  The first balance is $20 and the second balance is $80.  Moore motions to write off the 
sewage balances as presented.  Michael 2nds.  All Ayes.  Motion passed. 
 
New Business 

 
Discussion is held with the council regarding a clean-up rates resolution for properties the town has to 
abate in order for the property to be in compliance with the Nuisance & Weeds & Rank Vegetation 
ordinances.   
 
Monday, September 14 date is set as a date to pick up resident’s burnable brush and sticks through town.  
A notice will be sent to residents with the September 1 sewage invoices. 
 
Discussion is held regarding a peddler’s solicitation ordinance.   



 
Discussion is held regarding leaf pickup this fall. 
 
Carman Excavating’s bid for sewer line work is brought up for approval.  The bid is for $15,617.57.  
Moore makes a motion to get the new sewer line in and accept the bid.  Huffer 2nds.  All Ayes.  Motion 
passed. 
 
Vice President Huffer presents information regarding the IPEP Safety Conference in Noblesville on 
October 22 and 23.  The conference is free but mileage reimbursement would be requested. 
 
Attorney Alter presents a gun ordinance draft for council consideration.  Moore motions to table this 
ordinance at this time, Huffer 2nds.  All Ayes.  Motion passed.  Ordinance tabled. 
 
Michael motions to adjourn.  Huffer 2nds.  All Ayes.  Meeting adjourned. 
 
 
________________________                    ________________________________ 
Stan Moore, President                             ATTEST: 

        Karen Dinger, Clerk-Treasurer 
 


